The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia gives a
number of instructions over information reported by mass media

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed the head of the Chelyabinsk
Regional Investigative Department of the Investigative Committee of Russia P.G. Reshetnikov to
report on the circumstances of the desecration of the Eternal Flame Memorial in Miass. On
September 30 of this year, regional media published information that unknown vandals had made a
fire at the Eternal Flame Memorial in the city of Miass. Police officers at the scene detained a
40-year-old man without a fixed abode, who was involved in the offense. The Chelyabinsk Regional
Investigative Department of the Investigative Committee of Russia motioned the supervisory
authorities on the issue of transferring materials on this fact from the internal affairs bodies for
conducting a pre-investigation check.

Federal channels covered the situation around the activities of an animal shelter in Volgograd, where
a mass burial of dogs was discovered. The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia
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instructed the head of the Volgograd Regional Investigative Department of the Investigative
Committee of Russia V.I. Semenov to submit a progress report on animal cruelty information
screening activities. Earlier, the head of the Committee instructed the head of the regional
investigative department to organize a check on this information.

In addition, on the air of the federal channel it was reported that the driver of a car in the city of
Sochi did not give way to an ambulance that was on call to an 11-month-old child who needed
emergency assistance. The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed the head of
the Krasnodar Territorial Investigative Department of the Investigative Committee of Russia Maslov
A K. report on the progress of the verification of this information.

In addition, the release of the federal channel reported that a large family from the Voskresensky
district of the Moscow region could not get punishment for an aggressive neighbor. According to the
victims, the man repeatedly fired at the windows of the apartment and at the family's car, but he has
not yet been detained. The Moscow Regional Investigative Department of the Investigative
Committee of Russia initiated the issue of transferring materials on this fact from the internal affairs
bodies. The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed the head of the Moscow
Regional Investigative Department of the Investigative Committee of Russia A. Yu. Starikov to
report on the situation. The progress of fulfillment of the instruction is to be supervised by the
Central Office of the Committee.
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